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E T H I C S  I N  H U M A N  E X P E R I M E N T A T I O N  

The  European Association of Editors of Biological Periodicals (ELSE) recently 
established a Working Group to consider editorial responsibility for the maintenance 
of high ethical standards in research. The  Editorial Board of the British Journal of 
Nutrition was represented at the Working Group’s first meeting and the following 
Report was produced. 

I. It was affirmed that editors have a duty to ensure that their journals contribute to 
thc maintenance of high ethical standards in research and treatment in man. 

2. It is recommended that editors should use all available means to bring to the notice 
of those involved in editing and reviewing papers the importance of ethical aspects 
and should ask reviewers for their opinion as to whether the experiment has been 
performed in an ethical manner. 

3. It is recommended that correspondence concerned with ethical aspects of a paper 
should be published in the journal in which the papcr appeared and that the 
author of the paper should be granted the right to reply which should be 
published simultaneously. 

4. The Working Group discussed at length the purpose and inherent weakness of 
Codes of Ethics and reached the conclusion that such Codes provided valuable 
guide-lines to authors, institutional committees, and editors alike, but that they 
could not be used to establish absolute criteria for ethical standards in human 
experimentation. Judgement on ethical matters in relation to publication must be 
left to the responsible editor in full possession of information in the particular case. 

5 .  I t  is recommended that an editor of a journal should reject a paper if, in his opinion, 
it fails to reach ethical standards. 

6. Correspondence between an editor and an author about the ethical aspects of a paper 
is as confidential as that conccrning its scientific content. It was agreed, therefore, 
that the fact of the rejection of a paper on ethical grounds should not be communi- 
cated to a third party. 

7. It is recommended that a notice referring to ethics should be included in ‘Notes to 
Authors’ published by journals in which papers on research in man appear. In  
this notice, editors may wish to draw attention to one or more Codes of Ethics at 
their own discretion. Authors should be required to include a discussion of the 
ethical aspects of their research in their covering letter and, when relevant, be 
advised to include a statement in the text of their paper. 

8. The  Working Group welcomed the establishment, in research institutions and 
hospitals, of committees concerned with ethical aspects of medical research. How- 
ever, since not all ethical committees apply the same criteria for approval of 
research, it was agreed that the editor should rely on his own assessment and not 
depend solely on the judgement of such institutional committees. 
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